
 
March 31, 2023 

 
The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Chairwoman      Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations                         House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307, U.S. Capitol                                                    H-307, U.S. Capitol  
Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Concrete Sauk Valley Road Bank Stabilization (Milepost 
3.7) project in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is Skagit 
County, located at 1800 Continental Place, Mount Vernon, WA, 98273. This funding 
would be used to support design and construction stabilizing a rural road along the Skagit 
River that serves as an important connector and alternate route for two major state 
highways in northwest Washington state. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer 
funds because it will reduce the risk of closure of this road, which is a vital access route 
for emergency services, residents, and businesses in this rural region. 
 
This project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 
by 23 USC 133. 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Rick Larsen 
U.S. Representative 
Washington State, Second District 
  


